
MINUTES OF THE EDDY COUNTY WATER RESOURCE BOARD

August 1,2023

A regular meeting of the Eddy County Water Resource Board was held on August 1, 2023 at 9:00 AM
at the Eddy County Courthouse. Board members Monty Schaefer, Mike Tweed, Kenneth Reis and
Secretary/Treasurer, Travis S. Peterson, were present in the basement of the Eddy County Courthouse.
Eddy County Landowner, Nate Collier, was also present.

The minutes of the regular July 11,2023, meeting were presented. Schaefer made a motion to approve.
Second by Tweed. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was presented and reviewed. Reis made a motion to approve the Treasurer's
report. Tweed seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Bill presented for payment:

AE2S - June 17,2023 to July 14, 2023 (one-third of $4,509.50) = $1,503.17
Nelson County/Johnson Lake Cleanout (3rd and final installment) = $2,000.00

Schaefer made a motion to pay both bills. Reis seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Correspondence: Various correspondence was reviewed. Except as otherwise noted in these minutes
no action required.

Old Business:

New Rockford Canal/Garrison Diversion Conservancy District: Peterson reported that he has not
heard from AE2S since the July 11, 2023 meeting.

Garrison Diversion Conservancy District: Tweed reported that the board met in Dickinson in
conjunction with the Summer Convention and Expo. Contractors working on the Red River Valley
Water Supply Pipeline are experiencing a very high water table that is impeding progress. The
contractor is working to come up with solutions.

Summer Convention and Expo; Tweed summarized his attendance at the meetings held in Dickinson
on July 18-20th. Indications are that the winter convention will be December 5-8, 2023 in Bismarck.

Devils Lake Basin Joint Water Resource Board: Tweed summarized the business conducted at the

July 12, 2023 meeting. It was a generally quiet meeting. DLBJWR has not heard back from Benson
County and whether or not they will rejoin the joint board.

Upper Sheyenne Joint Water Resource Board: Schaefer indicated there is nothing new to report;
and the next meeting is scheduled for mid-August.

Rosefield Township/Culverts: Schaefer reported that he had a follow-up conversation with Larry
Skiftun of the Wells County Water Board. Based on that discussion, it is Schaefer's understanding
that 60% of the 61st Avenue culvert(s) replacement and installation will be paid by the Oak Creek
Assessment Drain; and 40% will be paid by Rosefield Township. Oak Creek Assessment Drain will
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